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FRIDAY 31st JANUARY 2025 

Dear Parents and carers, 
 
Today we celebrated the Feast of St. John Bosco at Holy Name Church in Great Barr. Year 5 rep-
resented our school brilliantly alongside all of the other schools in our St. John Bosco Multi 
Academy Company. It was extra special to come  together as a family of schools this time be-
cause we also co-celebrated the Jubilee Year of Hope. In our Academy, we have been given the 
responsibility of supporting refugees and asylum seekers during this year of hope, the symbol 
to represent this theme of work is a sunset. 

 

 

 This a special year dedicated to acts of charity, community outreach, and social justice initia-
tives and we would like to involve you as parents in this work with us as much as possible. As 
we approach Valentines Day on 14th February, (a day whereby society encourages us to share 
acts of love with one another), we are going to show love to those more vul-
nerable in society by carrying out the following actions: 

Monday 10th February 9am - Parents are invited to attend an assembly led 
by our Catholic Life Leaders on why this year we will be taking social action to 
support our refugee and asylum seeker brothers and sisters.  

Tuesday 11th February 2-3pm - Parents of children in Years 5 and 6 are in-
vited to attend a Refugee and Asylum Seeker workshop led by our Catholic 
Life Leaders. There will be a number of activities available for parents to do 
with their children such as creating valentine’s cards, writing letters to MPs 
and creating friendship bracelets.  We would love to see as many parents at 
this workshop as possible taking social justice action with us.  

Thursday 13th February - Catholic life leaders will attend St. Clare’s School in Handsworth to 
share ideas about what further action we can take this year, alongside other schools to support 
refugees and asylum seekers.  
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This week individual families have received a celebration email for improving their child’s attendance significantly: 

• Reception: 9 emails 

• Year 1: 7 emails 

• Year 2: 6 emails 

• Year 3: 3 emails 

• Year 4: 4 emails 

• Year 5: 2 emails 

• Year 6 8 emails 

 

Well done if you were one of the parents that received an email of recognition! 

ATTENDANCE UPDATE 

Well done to Reception for their attendance this term and to Year 3 

for having the least amount of lates.  

Please can Year 1 ensure they attend school everyday and Year 6 

ensure that they arrive to school on time.  

 

Gates open between 8.30 and 8.45am.  

Our target is 97% we are currently at 95%.  

 So Far This Term 

No. Of Lates % 

So Far This Term  

Attendance % 

RECEPTION 1.1% 97.9% 

YEAR 1 1.6% 90.2% 

YEAR 2 0.9% 96.5% 

YEAR 3 0.3% 94.7% 

YEAR 4 0.7% 93.9% 

YEAR 5 1.4% 96.6% 

YEAR 6 2.3% 93.2% 

Dates for the diary: 

Wednesday 5th February 2025—Y4 Trip to Birmingham 

Museum  

Thursday 6th February 2025—Y6 Trip to National Me-

morial Arboretum 

Monday 10th February 2025—Y2 & KS2 Cyber Critical 

Workshop (Internet Safety) 

Monday 10th February 2025—Refugee/Asylum seeker 

Assembly (led by Catholic Life Leaders) 

Tuesday 11th February 2025—Safer Internet Day 

Wednesday 12th February 2025—Year 3 SPaG work-

shop—2:00pm 

Thursday 13th February 2025—Reception SPaG work-

shop—2:30pm 

Friday 14th February 2025—Y2 Trip to Birmingham Bo-

tanical Gardens  

Monday 20th—Friday 24th February 2025—HALF 

TERM 



VALENTINE’S RAFFLE 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 3rd February, raffle tickets will be on sale for 

each year group, for a chance to win a lovely chocolate 

hamper, made with love by Mrs Beresford.  

The cost is £1 per ticket. We request that your child brings 

in the correct amount of money enclosed in an envelope, 

as no change can be given. Please encourage children to 

count the money out themselves, to develop their mathe-

matical skills. 

The deadline date for raffle tickets to be purchased is 

Thursday 13th February, and the winners will be drawn 

on: 

 Friday 14th February 2025.  

Have a lovely weekend 

& God Bless You! 




